OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT/SUPERINTENDENT PRESIDENT'S CAMPUS UPDATES Colle

From: Fierro, Jose L.

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 **Subject:** Turkey Day and COVID-19

Dear Colleagues,

As new COVID-19 cases remain at alarming levels and the number of people hospitalized continue to increase, the Los Angeles County Health Officer issued a <u>Safer at Home Health Officer</u> The order which takes effect today, Monday, November 30, 2020, at 12:01 a.m. to 11:59 p.m. on December 20, 2020.

Consequently, the college will be limiting campus access to essential personnel (e.g., Facilities, Purchasing, IT, Campus Police, and Business Services staff) and those personnel teaching on-campus courses already scheduled for fall 2020.

Faculty not currently teaching on campus that need access to collect teaching materials from their offices or staff needing to collect office materials to continue working remotely will need approval from their dean and area vice president before entering campus. In all cases, personnel will be limited to Wednesday visitations only beginning today November 30 thru December 20.

Any event that has been previously approved to occur between December 1 and December 23th will be honored. There will be no additional events scheduled or allowed on campus until further notice. Please note that the Study Hall and the CDC will remain open.

Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions,

Jose
Jose Fierro, D.V.M., Ph.D.
President/Superintendent
Cerritos College
11110 Alondra Blvd
Norwalk, CA 90650
562-860-2451 - EXT 2204



Contact President's Office: (562) 860-2451, extension 2204 | Email contact: thury@cerritos.edu